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other providers such as Hyperoptics and Communtiy fibre.  We are quite 
central so they probably assumed that the infrastructure was there. 
 
Major Works - there is a clash of meetings this evening so the staff will be 
invited to attend our March meeting. 
 
Newsletters - three board members volunteered to act as lead officers on 
the production of future Newsletters: 
 

• Kathy Atkins 
• Kenneth Higgins 
• Angela Simpson  

 
Annual Planner - the pandemic has rendered this null and void.  Normally 
we would have a range of social activities but this year we are unable to 
plan ahead until further notice. 
 
Textile recycling unit on St John’s Estate - AO has thanked Veolia for 
their offer.  However, this has been declined with the board having voted 
against it. 
 

 
 
 

Action 
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Housing Services 
a) Q3 Monitoring Report - April to December 2020/21) 

  
Rent collection is down throughout the country in the social housing sector.  
In Southwark rent collection is down across most TMOs and the council 
itself.  This is due to the pandemic and the government having suspended 
the legal recovery actions/tools for the recovery of rent arrears.  This issue 
will be discussed later this week at the TMO Managers’ Meeting and again 
at the STMOC meeting on the 24th February 2021. 
 
The number of satisfactory repairs figures is not available due to the 
pandemic as the completed paperwork is not being returned to the office. 
 
Voids turnaround have also been affected by the pandemic. 
 
Estate inspections can’t be attended by board members until the lockdown 
is over.  VS has attended these in the past and PS would like to take part in 
the inspections when they resume. 
 
AH said that as of today there are only 3 outstanding fire risk tasks. 
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• Southwark Tenant Management Organisation Committee 
(STMOC) - this will take place on Wednesday 24th February 2021 
from 5.30pm to 7.30pm 

• London Bridge and West Bermondsey Ward panel - no meeting  
• Potters Field Park Management Trust - KA attended a meeting 

recently.  The Trust has no money and no events lined up due to the 
pandemic.  They had a plan to have a Farmers’ Market in St John’s 
Churchyard on the hard surface near to the table tennis area but KA 
vetoed this as this type of market is far too expensive and we 
already have similar markets locally.  Our residents would not 
benefit from it. 

• North West Housing Forum - PS is Deputy Chair – no meeting 
 

 
 

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9pm. 
 

Date of next meeting: Tuesday 9th March 2021 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 




